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Vivian Ruth Waltz 

From Our Director 

Dear Friends, 
 

A few weeks ago October 27th 

marked what would have been 

Sister Karen’s 75th birthday. A 

commemoration of her birthday 

was part of the 15th anniversary celebration of 

the P.E.A.C.E. organization (Parents Encouraging 

Accountability and  Closure for Everyone) which 

Sister Karen helped found. P.E.A.C.E. exists to 

provide support and assistance to families who 

have lost a loved one to homicide.   Sister Karen 

ministered to these families through prayer    

vigils, visitation, and holiday parties.  
 

Thanks to you, our faithful 

supporters, the ministry of 

compassion that defined 

Sister Karen’s life continues 

on through the SSJ Sister 

Karen Klimczak Center for 

Nonviolence. In the pages 

that follow, you can see 

how wide our support for 

this work is, and if you find your name among 

the multitude of generous donors, we want to 

express our special appreciation. Your partnering 

with us makes everything we do to eliminate   

violence in our world possible! 
 

Mark your calendars for our 2019 annual event 

which will take place at SS. Columba-Brigid 

Church on April 7th at 3 pm. We will welcome 

Sister Anita Price Baird, DHM, the founder of 

the Archdiocese of Chicago’s Office for     

Racial Justice.  Sister Anita, along with her   

vibrant and vital faith community, has worked 

extensively to combat the senseless neighbor-

hood violence in Chicago. We who are working to 

spread nonviolence here in Buffalo have much to 

learn from her inspirational story. We hope to 

see you in the spring! 

 

With thanksgiving,  

 

Our Advisory Board 
 

Janet DiPasquale, SSJ 

Jean Klimczak, OSF 
Judy Major, SSJ Associate 

James Mang, SSJ Associate 
William F. Marx 

Marilyn Peterson 

Maureen Satchell, SSJ Associate 
Elizabeth Savage, SSJ 

Kali Williams   
Jean Marie Zirnheld, SSJ  

 

 



      We are so grateful to you, our generous donors,  
listed beginning with largest gift: 

 
SISTER KAREN’S FOUNDER 

Sisters of St. Joseph and Associates of Buffalo 
 

SISTER KAREN’S ANGELS 
Delaware North Companies, Inc. 

Lawley 
The Mr. and Mrs. Raymond J. Riefler  
Memorial Ministry Fund  of the  
Network of Religious Communities 

 
       SISTER KAREN’S WHITE DOVES 

William Adamucci 
Evelyn Brady* ~in honor of the Lipsitz Family 
Carmela and the late Anthony J. Colucci, Jr. 

John and Ann Gatti 
James V. and Mary G. Glynn 

Hamburg United Methodist Church 
Hodgson Russ LLP 

Sister Jean Klimczak, OSF 
Our Lady Of Victory Homes Of Charity 

Frederick M. Rieber 
Sisters of St. Francis, Stella Niagara 

 
 

 *Denotes donors to the Jim and Audrey Mang Camp Peaceprints Scholarship Fund 
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SAVE THE DATE!  
 

Sunday, April 7, 2019 at 3 PM 
  

Sister Anita Price Baird, DHM 
 

 

Founder of the Archdiocese of Chicago’s  

Office for Racial Justice and 

Minister of The Faith Community of Saint Sabina 

SS. Columba-Brigid Church, Buffalo  
sisterkarencenter.org for more info 

 



SISTER KAREN’S PEACEPRINTSTM 
C&G Charitable Foundation, Inc. 

Kathleen M. Carmody 
Sister Mary Jo, Colucci, SSJ 

~in honor of Mr. & Mrs. David Reitz,  
Mr. & Mrs. R. Stutzman, Dr. & Mrs. A. Bloom,  
Mrs. E. Campbell,  Mrs. Roberta Reinhardt,  
Mr. & Mrs. Kuhl,  Mr. & Mrs. R. Reinhardt,  

Rose Oehler, and Nina Muscarella  
and in memory of Ernest and Josephine Colucci 

Sister Bette DiCesare, SSJ 
John and Patricia LaFalce 
Jim and Audrey Mang 

Peace Education Fund  ~in memory of Joan Droit 
Richard and Karen Penfold 

Sister Mary Kay Stahl, OSF  ~in memory of Henry N. and Leonarda G. Stahl 
and the Stahl Family 

WNY Asset Management 
John Zenger, Zenger Group 

 

SISTER KAREN’S PARTNERS 
Barbara Diebold ~in memory of Nancy Eberz 

William and Mary Dudek ~in memory of John and Stella Pawlik 
Felician Sisters of North America 

Ladies Of Fr. Diamond Council #6292* 
Ellen E. Koessler 

Rev. Msgr. Frederick D. Leising ~in memory of Lois, Gary, and Clarence Leising 
William F. Marx 

Margaret McAloon, MD 
Marian Meyers ~in memory of Mary Lu Littlefield 

Maureen Satchell 
St. Martin De Porres Parish 

                                       The Forest Lawn Group 
                  The Joseph S. and Mary Ann Testa Philanthropic Fund 

                 of the Foundation of the Roman Catholic Diocese  of Buffalo 
Jim Whitlock 

Joanne and Kathryn Wojtkiewicz* ~in memory of Cpl. Robert Nowicki 
Rev. Richard Zajac 

 

*Denotes donors to the Jim and Audrey Mang Camp Peaceprints Scholarship Fund 
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SISTER KAREN’S SUPPORTERS 
 

Salvatore and Janet Angelino  
Daniel and Mary J. Bartels  
Judy A. Bastien 
 ~in memory of our son Brian Bastien 
Kathleen Bedree 
 ~in memory of Josephine Giglia 
Sr. Michele Beiter, SSJ* 
 ~and with Sr. Mary Jo Colucci, SSJ  
 in honor of  Mr. & Mrs. D. Loewer,  
 Dr. and Mrs. W. Braun,  
 Mr. & Mrs. S. Angelino,   
 Miss Sandy D’Arrigo,  
 Miss Jean Knopinski,  
 Mr. & Mrs. D. Burke,  
 Miss Shannon  Brennan, and  
 Sr. Donna Marie Paolini 
Lois Bernbeck 
Congregation of The Sisters of  
 St. Joseph, Rochester 
Catherine F. Conway 
 ~in memory of Sister Karen 
Mary Jo Davila-Ryan 
 ~in memory of deceased members  
 of  the Ryan family 
Richard A. DiVita 
 ~in memory of Winifred E. DiVita  
 and Diane M. DiVita 
ECMC Pastoral Care Department 
Edmund and Mary Egan  
LaTonya Foster 
Scott and Danis Gehl 
 ~in memory of Rosa L. Norman 
Lucille Gervase 
Rev.Roy Herberger* 
Denise C. Hochul 
 ~in memory of Ann & William Hochul 
Audrey Horbett* 
 ~in memory of Francis & Carol Frank 

 
*Denotes donors to the Jim and Audrey Mang  

Camp Peaceprints Scholarship Fund 
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Lurly L. Hunsberger 
Elizabeth Jackson 
Mike and Mary Ann Logue 
Rev. John R. Long 
 ~in honor of Jim Mang 
Lillis McLean* 
 ~in honor of Vivian Waltz 
Sr. Bea Manzella, SSJ 
Sr. Theresa Moore, SSJ* 
Carol Mueller 
Muslim Public Affairs Council 
Sr. Eleanor O'Brien, SSJ  
 ~in honor of Mary Vansplender and 
 Family and in memory of O’Brien,  
 Snyder, and Fraterrigo Families 
Joan S. O'Hara 
Lynn V. Ortiz 
Dewitt and Mary Overton 
Pratt Collard Advisory Partners 
Marianne Rathman* 
Kirsten B. Reitan 
 ~in honor of Mabel Reidun Reitan and 
 in memory of Paul H. Reitan 
Dimitrije Ristic & Melissa Meehan 
Daniel J. and Barbara Schifeling 
Sisters of St. Mary of Namur 
Rev. Paul Steller 
David and Lyndsay Takacs 
Ruth Waltz 
 ~in honor of Vivian Ruth Waltz and  
 in memory of The Rev. Thomas Waltz 
Wegmans Food Markets, Inc. 
Dawn C. Wells-Clyburn 
The Rev. M. Joanna White 
Kali and Tracy Williams 
Sr. Jean Marie Zirnheld* 



SISTER KAREN’S FRIENDS 
 

John and Kathleen Aman 
Terry and Mary Bisson* 
Charles and Ann Marie Bowman 
Catherine Brady 
Janice Burke* 
 ~in memory of Sr. Winifred Fox 
Sr. Mary Anne Butler, SSJ 
Louise Carey-Ruszczyk 
Anthony and Carm Cartone 
Judy Casassa 
Tom Casey 
Rita Colicchia 
 ~in honor of inmates at Wende 
Dwain Collins 
 ~in memory of Josephine Giglia 
Tracy Cooley 
William Cullen and Susan Kelly 
 ~in memory of Josephine Giglia 
Narcy and Karen Czajka 
Sr. Janet DiPasquale, SSJ 
1st Presbyterian Church Mission Committee 
Kathryn Fonte 
Terry and Catherine Gress 
 ~in memory of Stephen and Bernice Bucki 
Melissa Hartley 
Rev. Richard Hemann 
Lee and Mary Herbst 
Marie Horn 
 ~in memory of Delores Grurska, Horn  
 Family, and Mr. & Mrs. E.J. Bartkowski 
Maxine Insera 
Amy Johnson 
Rev. Pat Keleher 
Robert and Noreen Kelly 
 ~in memory of Josephine Giglia 
Sr. Mary Augusta Kaiser, SSJ  
Sr. Maryann Kolb, SSJ  
David Kraus & Constance Campanaro 
Zane and Lisa Kuhl 
 ~in honor of Sister Mary Jo Colucci  
 and in memory of our loving parents 
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Ledgeview Elementary School 
 ~in memory of victims of school  
 violence 
Judith Ann Major 
Katherine Mang 
Peter and Sandy Mang 
 ~in memory of Our Mertie 
Sr. Margaret Manzella, SSJ 
 ~in memory of the Manzella Family 
Wilbert and Glenda Martin 
Joseph Marx 
Dea McAuliffe 
Phil McCabe and Julianna Ricci 
Frank and Christine O'Connor 
Brian and Mary O'Herron 
John Palau 
Janice Panzica 
 ~in honor of Sister Jean Klimczak 
Matthew Root & Margaret Boris-Root 
Paris Roselli & Lisa Murray-Roselli 
Sr. Rosalind Rosolowski, CSSF 
Sr. Patrice Ryan, SSJ  
 ~in memory of the Ryan Family 
Rev. Merle Showers 
Bernard and Sara Simasek 
 ~in honor of Vivian Ruth Waltz  
 and Ruth Waltz and in memory of  
 The Rev. Thomas Malcolm Waltz 
Sisters of Mercy - NyPPaW 
Sisters of Social Service 
Sisters of St. Francis of the Neumann 
 Communities 
Julie Stagliano 
Richard and Kathy Swank 
University Presbyterian Church 
Natalie Waltz & Paco de la Chesnaye 
 ~in memory of Thomas M. Waltz 
Raymond and Carol Weil 
 ~in memory of Josephine Giglia 
Sr. Marion Zimmer, SSJ 
 ~in memory of Sr. Mary Ann Devine 

*Denotes donors to the Jim and Audrey Mang Camp Peaceprints Scholarship Fund 



SISTER KAREN’S NEIGHBORS 
Jack and Molly Anthony 
Modesto and Rose Argenio 
Assumption Of The B.V.M. Convent 
Sr. Kathleen Barrett, SSJ 
James Brace 
Vincent and Anne Brierley 
 ~in memory of Josephine Giglia 
Maureen Brown 
Anna Bryan 
 ~in memory of Sr. Rita Barrett, SSJ 
Joseph Chamberlain and Sue Lindquist 
 ~in honor of Betty Chamberlain and  
 in memory of Timothy Chamberlain 
Rev. Shirley Chan 
 ~in memory of Roberta Grimm 
Rosemarie Cherpak 
 ~in memory of Sister Karen 
Sr. Philip Marie Cirincione, SSJ 
Chuck Culhane 
 ~in memory of Jerry Balone 
Catherine Detmers 
 ~in honor of Wesley DiFrancesco 
Sr. Jeanne Eberle, SSJ 
Margaret E. and Randy C. Fahs 
 ~in memory of Mary M.Miles 
Joan D. Faltyn 
M. J. Fried 
 ~in honor of Jim and Audrey Mang 
Dennis Galucki 
Sr. Linda Glaeser, SSJ 
Sr. Mary Glose, SSJ 
Edward and Mary Gorski 
Norma I. Higgs 
Keith and Nan Hoffman 
Karen Jankowski 
 ~in memory of Ethel Weinstein 
Sr. Judy Justinger, SSJ 
Sr. Rita Kane, SSJ 
Sr. Marie Kerwin, SSJ 
 ~in memory of Mary Morrow 
Edwin and Loretta Klimczak 
 ~in memory of Sister Karen Klimczak 
Karen Laurent 
 ~in honor of Carol A. Curtin 
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Betty L. Levin 
Jeffrey Lewis* 
M. Linda Lewis 
Joanne Lucas 
 ~in memory of Rev. Joseph Bissonette 
Donald and Mary Lynch 
Nancy Mariani 
Sr. Ellen McCarthy, SSJ 
Paul McQuillen 
Janis Middlebrooks 
 ~in memory of William Middlebrooks 
John Paul and Carol Moscati 
Geraldine Neff 
Sr. Mary Margaret Norris, SSJ 
Carole Smith Petro 
Charles and Barbara Pritchard 
 ~in memory of Mary Logue Harris 
William and Marilyn Privett 
William and Mary Jane Russell 
Sr. Kristen Schmitz, SSJ 
Deacon Thomas and Virginia Schultz 
Roslyn E. Scruggs 
 ~in memory of Sr. Karen Klimczak, SSJ 
Jean Senuta 
 ~in memory of Mike Senuta 
Sr. Karen Shaver, SSJ 
Donna D. Smock 
 ~in memory of Sister Karen 
William and Helen Sorokes 
 ~in honor of family 
Spiritus Christi - Buffalo 
David and Christina Taylor 
Leonore Tetkowski 
Tom and Joyce Troy 
 ~in memory of Sr. Karen Klimczak 
Vivian Ruth Waltz 
 ~in memory of The Rev. Thomas Waltz 
Kathryn and Vincent Wood 
 ~in honor of Michael Worczak 
David and Janet Yanko 
Sr. Virginia Young, SSJ 
 ~in honor of Sister Loretta Young 
Laura Zaepfel 

*Denotes donors to the Jim and Audrey Mang Camp Peaceprints Scholarship Fund 



 

 
 

“The choice is not between violence and nonviolence but  

between nonviolence and nonexistence.”  ~Martin Luther King Jr. 

 

On September 20th, the eve of the International Day of Peace, the SSJ Sister 

Karen Klimczak Center for Nonviolence, along with dozens of peace-minded 

groups in Buffalo which comprise the WNY Coalition of Peace, Justice &    

Nonviolence Advocates, co-sponsored a Peace-Justice-Nonviolence Assembly 

in Niagara Square. It was a time to stand together for the world we want for 

our children and our grandchildren’s children.  
 

The Assembly was conceived to “unite the 

struggles” and create a “movement of       

movements” to stand for the moral principles 

of all our religions and the moral foundation of our country’s 

founding. The Coalition sought to raise to a new level our ongoing 

work to end the violence of: poverty, racism, military spending 

and war, and to immigrants, to women, and to Mother Earth.  
 

Sister Jean Klimczak was a featured speaker. Sister Jean shared Sister 

Karen’s life story and about the ministry of nonviolence she spread through-

out Buffalo, which continues today with the work of the SSJ Sister Karen 

Center. Director Vivian Waltz was recognized as instrumental to the    

founding of the Buffalo Peacemakers Gang Intervention and Outreach     

Program. Supervising Peacemaker Pastor 

James Giles addressed the crowd, and many 

of the Peacemakers were present as a     

witness to their ongoing commitment to   

reduce violence in the City. 
 

The Peace-Justice-Nonviolence Assembly was built on The Poor 

Peoples Campaign, Campaign Nonviolence, the Women's March, 

World Refugee Day and the Peoples Climate Movement.  
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Inspiring Poetry 

In many Basic Alternatives to Violence  

Project workshops, a closing exercise on 
the first day is for everyone  to say one 
word about their experience in AVP thus 

far. Participants record each word and are 
encouraged to write a poem using all of 

the words to bring back to the workshop 
the next day. Following is a poem by a 
seminarian at Christ the King Seminary 

from his Basic workshop at St. Joseph    

University Parish. 

 

Listen, listen, listen  
we hopeful here today 

There’s strength in contemplation 

beneficial unity 
Curiosity is  electric 

when open minds can learn 

Let’s be grateful for the friendship 
that prayer can help discern 

So listen, listen, listen 

as a community let’s agree 
to share the air between us 
while we embrace our AVP. 

~ Steve Czarnecki 
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“The Language of Peace”  
July 16-27, 2018 ~ St. Mary’s School for the Deaf 

 

 

Children and youth, all 56 of them – as well as adult volunteers – had an intensive experience of the   

Language of Peace over the two-week period of Camp Peaceprints at St. Mary’s School for the Deaf in 

July. Sponsored by the Interfaith Peace Network, the SSJ Sister Karen Klimczak Center for Nonviolence, 

and the WNY Peace Center, our campers aged 8-13, youth assistants aged 14 and up, and adults 

(including parent volunteers, community helpers, interns, adult leaders of the Young Neighbors in Action 

groups, staff of St. Mary’s School for the Deaf and Foster Grandparents from the Catholic Charities     

program) all learned about the Language of Peace through education, inspiration, and action.  

Our education, inspiration, and action in the Language of Peace included:  

∗ Four sessions of instruction in American Sign Language. Instructors included both students and 

faculty of St. Mary’s School for the Deaf, as well as the Superintendent of the entire establish-

ment, Timothy M. Kelly. We learned and connected to both the beautifully expressive language 

and the wonderful St. Mary’s community as never before! 

∗ Study of the peace quilts with symbols and images used by enslaved people and fugitives to  

communicate information about how to escape to freedom via the Underground Railroad, and 

creating our own quilt through an exceptional art project designed and facilitated by our faithful 

art director Janice Burns, MSEd, CPP, artist and art instructor. The project prepared us for our 

visit to the Niagara Falls Underground Railroad Heritage Center, an experiential museum that 

reveals authentic stories of freedom seekers and abolitionists in Niagara Falls. Their mission is to 

“inspire visitors to recognize modern injustices that stem from slavery and to take action toward 

an equitable society.” We were inspired! 

∗ Four small-group sessions facilitated by UB School of Social Work intern at the WNY Peace      

Center, Stacey L. Smith, on communication techniques that included role plays, discussion, fun 

worksheets, games and home replays of concepts explored, including I-statements and other 

nonviolent communication techniques; 

~continued on next page~ 
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CAMP PEACEPRINTS 2018 (continued) 

∗ Understanding the language of our own bodies through yoga, deep slow breathing, and other 

ways to communicate with and calm ourselves through mindfulness and self-awareness 

(facilitated by Camp Co-Director Victoria Ross);  

∗ Communication through art by creating Artists Cards delivered to Mayor Byron Brown on our trip 

to City Hall, with campers expressing their thoughts, feelings and ideas for improvements in the 

City, painting campers’ interpretations of the language of peace on canvasses and jewelry      

creations (all facilitated by Jan Burns), likewise through thank-you cards for donors, helpers, and 

each other (facilitated by Co-Director Vivian Waltz), and by creating hats and modeling them in a 

fashion show organized by Unite By Night volunteers; 

∗ Working on our group and interpersonal communication skills all during Camp, through  

   ~ upholding the Peace Agreement (composed and affirmed by the whole Camp);  

~ recreation and activities organized by the Young Neighbors in Action, brought to us the first 

week from Chicago and the second week from New Hampshire by Dennis Mahaney of the       

Buffalo Diocese and the Catholic Center for Ministry Development, whose mission is to help 

youth encounter Christ through a week-long experience of service, community, and prayer; 

~ swimming in the sunshine in Buffalo Public Pools, with campers and youth facing fears, working 

together, learning, and moving forward both literally and metaphorically;  

∗ Communing with nature through walking the paths of Tiffts Nature Preserve, lunching by Lake 

Erie, and experiencing one of the Seven Wonders of the World, Niagara Falls, up close on the 

Maid of the Mist, compliments of James and Mary Glynn, longtime supporters of the SSJ Sister 

Karen Center. Even the camper whose mother said she would never ride on a boat did not want 

to miss out – she faced her fears and joined us, with the courage of community to back her up.  

Campers were inspired by all our experiences together as evidenced by their enthusiasm for Camp and 

for each other. Goodbyes were tearful, as usual, and buttressed by plans to keep in touch and return to 

Camp next year. Expressions of the Language of Peace were being communicated throughout in tangible 

and heartfelt ways, as Camp Peaceprints once again created Beloved – and diverse – Community and a 

Culture of Peace.  

The Interfaith Peace Network, the SSJ Sister Karen Klimczak Center for Nonviolence, and the WNY Peace 

Center couldn’t be more grateful to Camp Peaceprints’ funders, supporters, transporters (including NFTA 

for both field trips!), volunteers, participants, and well-wishers. The Camp Peaceprints community is sure 

to be practicing the Language of Peace in the future – may the expressions and actions create real 

change by speaking peace to our  world! 
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Alternatives to Violence Project News 
 

 

Transformative AVP Program Reaches Area Youth 

 

We are excited to announce the first Alternatives to Violence Project 

workshop at TRY (Teaching and Restoring Youth) on Brinkman 

Avenue in Buffalo. The TRY residence is a place for young women to 

find hope. Their mission is to enable young women who have suffered 

from abuse, violence and victimization to rebuild their lives through 

supportive companionship, counseling, education and the development 

of independent living skills. We know that AVP will provide residents 

with conflict resolution skills that will be a vital tool in their success at 

TRY, and empower them to lead nonviolent lives as their future unfolds.  

 

 

Our Alternatives to Violence Project program at Compass House 

Resource Center on Main Street in Buffalo will continue with   

Basic and Advanced workshops beginning in January 2019. We are 

looking forward to reaching a new group of runaway, homeless, 

and street youth with the transforming power of AVP!    
             

  

 

AVP at Wende Correctional Facility 
 

While keeping with our pledge to the inspiration provided to us by Sister 

Karen Klimczak and her life and death of nonviolence, we continue to    

provide AVP in the prison setting. Facilitators Bill Marx, Lynn Rudnicki, and 

Vivian Waltz meet with Inmate Facilitators at Wende Correctional Facility 

twice a month.  Our meetings are designed to strengthen our ability to 

choose a peaceful resolution, as Sister Karen would always do, to any and 

all conflicts. Each year we conduct two- or three-day workshops on six 

separate occasions. At the present time, we have 30 trained inmates and 

an additional 19 signed up for the Advanced workshop scheduled in       

December.  It is a joy to see lives transformed through the power of AVP! 
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transform themselves and the world. transform themselves and the world. transform themselves and the world. transform themselves and the world.     

 

 

 

 

 

 



A Challenging AVP Workshop 
 

Because participants come from all walks of life, it is not always easy to find common ground in 

AVP workshops. A community Basic workshop was held in July at St. Joseph's University Parish 

with an unusually homogeneous group—mostly seminarians and lay leaders from Christ the King 

Seminary. With a large majority of men and only a few women participating, one woman    

struggled with what she referred to as “the high degree of patriarchal religiosity.” It was a    

challenge for the group to find a broad and shared perspective on diversity and violence. Still 

everyone participated with respect and professionalism and received insight from each other. A 

positive outcome was a commitment by the facilitators to be clear at the onset of each workshop 

that AVP is “distinctly and intentionally not religious, transcending belief systems.” 

 
More Camp Peaceprints 2018 Photos 
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Our Mission Statement 
 

To carry on Sister Karen’s vision of a world without violence, 
the SSJ Sister Karen Klimczak Center for Nonviolence      
is committed to eliminate violence in ourselves, in our               
society, and in our world. We work to create a nonviolent   
community in our thinking, our acting, and our relationships. 

 

The SSJ Sister Karen Klimczak Center for Nonviolence is a  
ministry of the Sisters of St. Joseph and Associates of Buffalo. 

Non-Profit Org. 
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